Professor Gordon Zahn Loyola University Chicago, Ill.

Dear Professor Zahn:

The Washington Post gave me a copy of your book for review. I only hope they will print the 175 words I sent rather than outting it back to the 100 they requested. Yours was both a necessary and exciting performance.

May I suggest that you have your publisher send a copy of the book to Professor Helmuth Ridder, Juristische Fakultaet Universitaet Bonn; with a note that you are sending it upon my suggestion. I think he would be much interested and might be able and willing to review it in places where a review would do a lot of good. Professor Ridder (Constitutional Law) is the Public Law Co-editor of Herder's Staatslexiken. Perhaps you would want to consider sending a copy to Bundesverfassungsrichter Dr. Federer Karlsruhe, Bundesverfassungsgericht. Federer was legal counsellor to Archbishop Gröber after the war. I am not sure sederer will want to review it, but he surely will seriously ponder over it. Both speak fluent English.

I only hope your book will get the public attention which it so richly deserves.

Sincere's yours